Queensland Government

Cabinet – April 2021
Referral of serious vilification and hate crime law reform to the Legal Affairs and Safety Committee
Attorney-General and Minister for Justice, Minister for Women and Minister for the Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence

1. On 21 August 2020, the Cohesive Communities Coalition wrote to the Premier and Minister for Trade advocating for legislative reform regarding serious vilification and ‘hate crimes’ and attaching an options paper entitled 'Serious vilification and hate crime: The need for legislative reform'.
2. The Deputy Premier and former Health Minister responded to the Cohesive Communities Coalition committing to refer the coalition's options paper to the appropriate Parliamentary Committee for review and consultation.
3. The appropriate Parliamentary Committee will consider the effectiveness of the current Queensland criminal laws relating to serious vilification and hate crime, as well as other related matters in accordance with the Terms of Reference.
4. Cabinet approved the referral of the matter of serious vilification and hate crime to the Legal Affairs and Safety Committee in accordance with the Terms of Reference.

5. Attachments
· Terms of Reference
